THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

AND THE

MEETING OF PARISHIONERS FOR THE ELECTION OF 

CHURCHWARDENS HELD

AT CHAILEY St PETER’S ON SUNDAY 

AUGUST 23rd 2020 AT 11.20 A.M.

The Chairman welcomed the 29 parishioners to the meeting.

1. The Meeting opened with Prayer.
2. Election of Churchwardens. Mrs Christine Peckett and Mrs Teresa Wenban were nominated and ELECTED. 
3. Apologies there were no apologies.
4. The Minutes of the 2019 APCM were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.

5. The 2020/21 Electoral Roll was received, Mrs Christine Peskett the Electoral Roll Officer reported a roll of 95, it was 96 in 2019.
6. Annual Report The report which had been circulated outlines the work of the parish over the previous year including the interregnum. The report was ADOPTED by the meeting.
7. Financial Report The Treasurer, Mr Anthony Meadows, reported that in 2019 the unrestricted funds had a surplus of £3,068 (a deficit of £19,283 in 2018) with income up by £5,794 and expenditure down by £16,557 largely by a reduction in the Parish Contribution. After taking into account the carryover from 2018, the deficit of £8,749 is the carry forward. The total from all three funds, including restricted and endowment, increased from £77,796 in 2018 to £87,254 in 2019. He highlighted the increase in fund raising during the interregnum.
8. External Examiner. Mr Christopher Pexton was thanked for examining the Financial Statements of the PCC for the year 2019 and, it being indicated that he would be willing to continue this service, the Meeting APPROVED his appointment as examiner for the current year.
9. Report on the fabric, goods and ornaments of the parish The Churchwardens reported that the Church had been open day until the lockdown in March 2020 with a priest provided for both services during the interregnum. The Chairman, Parish Administrator, visiting priests, all those on the rota for Church opening and the PCC were thanked. There is no news yet of the interregnum. The regular activities of the Church have continued including: the lunch club, toddler group, ladies prayer group, Bible book club, coffee morning and book swap, the house Communion carried out by Pula Fanthorpe, the choir and the flower and cleaning teams. All those involved were thanked. The Church has hosted Coro Nuovo concerts and the Sussex Young Musician semi-final competition, the Christmas market and art exhibition. There was also a successful barn dance, a quiz night and two Churchyard clear ups.The Churchwardens’ report was RECEIVED.
10. Matters discussed at the PCC. The Secretary reported that it had been another very unusual year for the PCC. There had been 8 meetings with an average of 90% attendance. Apart from the business of running the parish the PCC had spent much of its time in discussion on issues relating to the interregnum, planning the building work and fund raising. During the year two members resigned and the PCC had co-opted two new members. The report was RECEIVED.
11. Report of the Uckfield Deanery Synod. The Chairman reported on a meeting that considered contact less payment. The report was RECEIVED.
12. Matters of Parochial and Church interest. Reports were received from: the lunch club; Mrs Maryjane Corver as safeguarding officer reported that there had been no safeguarding issues in 2019; the bell ringers have two new members; the choir has continued to practice via zoom; the flower arranging group produced wonderful arrangements for Christmas; the Prayer group has continued to meet regularly and the toddler group has continued to grow to 12 families.
13. Election of a representative to the Deanery Synod. Mrs Sarah Tillard was ELECTED for a period of three years.

14. Election of Parochial Church Councillors Mrs Gloria Horsfall and Mrs Joy Partridge had resigned from the PCC. Mrs MaryJane Corver, Mrs Brenda Ford, Mr Chris James and Mr Anthony Meadows were RE-ELECTED and Mr Paul Corver was ELECTED for a period of three years. 
15. Sidespeople those on the current rota were APPOINTED ‘en bloc’.
16. Any other business. There was no other business.
17. Chairman’s Remarks. 
Mr Anthony Meadows said it was a privilege to lead the PCC.
18. Prayer. The meeting ended with grace and a blessing at12.00 midday.
